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BLOOD CENTERS OF CALIFORNIA
December 10, 2008 
Mary Nichols

Chair, California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95812

RE: Proposed Regulations for In –Use on - Road Diesel Vehicles

Dear Chair Nichols:

Pursuant to our correspondence of November 21st and our December 4th meeting with your staff,

we remain concerned about the lack of funding programs for non-profits that would be necessary for meeting the requirements of the proposed regulations for on-road diesel vehicles. 
To reiterate the Blood Centers of California (BCC) represent the non-profit blood centers in California and as such provide over 90% of the blood and blood products in California. Our centers utilize custom made, low mileage, high cost vehicles for blood collection. Presently, the cost for new vehicles ranges

from $220,000-$375,000,  engines are rebuilt on average after fifteen years at a cost of approximately 
$30,000+. Because of the custom nature, there is no market for used or leased vehicles.

In our discussions with the staff regarding our need for clarification on available loan programs and our due diligence based on the information shared with us, it does not appear we meet the specific requirements for “loan product packages” for either the AB 118 or the CalCAP loan programs which include:

                          PM exhaust retrofit on in use truck, low rolling resistance tires 
                          Used truck (2007), low rolling resistance tires, SmartWay energy

                                Efficiency retrofit for trailer

                         New truck and trailer (2010) with SmartWay energy efficiency technologies

SmartWay, a federal designation does not apply to our mobiles

 Presently there is no certainty that our custom built vehicles have retrofits available                        
or when they are likely to be available          
Our vehicles are not classified as truck and trailer, which cover the largest loan amounts  
There is a “hardship” requirement that has yet to be defined; we did request involvement in determination of this designation. 

The ability to meet the proposed regulations is highly dependent on the ability to have financing available; it does not appear our vehicles are eligible for the available loan programs. Given our non-profit designation and our dependence on our communities and foundations for funding and the tight credit market; unless we can access a robust financing package, low or no interest loans, incentives for low mileage vehicles, etc., this rule will directly affect our ability to provide blood and blood products for California.   






Respectfully,







Lydia C. Bourne







Legislative Advocate

C: CARB Board Members

     Governor Schwarzenegger
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